
 
THE LITTLE PILGRIM 

A weekly update of church happenings for 
Preston City Congregational Church 

Week of February 8, 2021 
 

Have a question? Need help? 
Please call: 
The Office 

860.887.4647 or 860.886.7200 
 

WORSHIP AND WEB STREAM INFORMATION 
Worship services continue to be web streamed live on 
Sunday mornings starting at 9 a.m.  
Go to prestoncitycongregational.org. You can also 
watch the service later in the day via the archive system 
also on the site. Those who wish to attend a service  
(9 or 10:30) MUST contact the church office 
(860.887.4647) no later than THURSDAY (11 a.m.), and 
give their name, as well as the number of people who 
will be attending, and which service they plan to attend. 
Masks are required, and temperatures will be checked 
upon entering the building. Did you know that 119 
viewers from 2 countries, 23 states, and 81 cities tuned 
in last Sunday? Were you one of them? We hope to see 
you this Sunday.  
 

ANNUAL MEETING POSTPONED 
As stated in last week’s Little Pilgrim, the date of the 
Annual Meeting has been postponed to Sunday, April 
18th. It is hoped that by then, Covid-19 conditions will 
have improved in our state.  
 
Even though the date of the meeting has been changed, 
there are two business items that must be considered 
now; the Church Budget and the Nominating 
Committee Report. Both would have been voted upon 
on February 14th, ensuring that our church continues to 
operate as it should in this new year.  
 
The membership is asked to contact Susan Brosnan, our 
church Clerk, if you have any questions, or wish to vote 
“NO” on accepting one or both of the reports. Sue can 
be reached at: 69 Roosevelt Ave. Ext., Preston, 06365, 
or Clerk@prestoncitycongregational.org  IF you vote 
“NO” on either of these matters, it must be stated in 
your email or letter to the Clerk to make it official. 
Please respond no later than February 14th, this Sunday.  

At the February meeting of the Standing Committee 
(17th), the committee will review the results of your 
votes. If the Clerk does not hear from you, it will be 
assumed that you support and accept both reports; the 
2021 budget, and the slate of Officers, Boards and 
Committees. 

 
GIVING TO YOUR CHURCH 

Continued thanks for your financial support of the 
church! Your ongoing commitment ensures that the 
work of the church continues moving forward. May God 
continue to bless us for our faithfulness to Him! Keep in 
mind that the Financial Secretary (Sue Creamer) collects 
all offerings that are mailed to the church on Friday 
afternoon and deposits them in the bank in a timely 
manner. Be assured, if you give online, your 
contribution will be credited to your pledge. Contact 
Bob Vescovi with any questions you may have: 
RVesco2010@comcast.net or (401) 583.7840. In case 
you did not make to church to pick up your year-end 
giving receipt, don’t worry, it’s in the mail! 
 

WEB STREAM SERVICES 
We are interested in knowing if there are people who 
would like to help out with production of our Sunday 
web stream service? If so, let one the team members 
know; Jim or Sandra Wright, Patrick Magowan, or Sue 
Brosnan. They can tell you what’s involved and answer 
any questions you have. You could even watch the 
recording of a service to see how it’s done. It’s a very 
interesting process. Consider getting involved. Thanks! 

 
NEWS FROM THE DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS ED. 

Sunday fun day small group “Jesus Loves Me” activity 
time! For ages 3 – Kindergarten. Come play with Mrs. 
Van Alst February 21st. Come with your family. Sit 
upstairs, listen to Mrs. Van Alst’s Children’s message, 
then follow her down to Dudek Hall. We will have 
music, movement, games, and crafts! Please register 
ahead of time so we can ensure health and safety 
procedures! Masks, hand sanitizer, social distancing will 
all be included free of charge LOL! At the conclusion of 
the 9 am service, your family can pick you up outside 
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the double doors of Dudek Hall. Let’s have a fun time 
learning all about God’s love! Don’t forget if you are in 
the 6th – 12th grade you are welcome to join us over 
Zoom this Sunday morning, for fun and games and 
fellowship. We meet from 10:30 – 11:30 am. One final 
thing… the Build a Bear Workshop is being held Sunday, 
February 28th over Zoom, starting at 1pm. We only have 
3 spots left. Call me at 860.710.1262, or email me: 
dre.prestoncity@gmail.com if you would like to be 
included. 
  

 
THE SEASON OF LENT  

This 40-day season of the Church year begins February 
17th, and there will be a service to observe this special 
day. The Sacrament of Holy Communion will be offered 
during the service which begins at 7 p.m. in the 
Sanctuary. Please let the office know by this Friday, 
February 12th if you plan to be present.  
 

UPCOMING CHURCH FUNDRAISER 
The Supper Committee will again host a fundraiser for 
the Butter Braids as well as a frozen cake roll (already 
baked!). Orders will be taken beginning next Sunday 
through March 7th, with contactless pick up on March 
20th, just in time for Easter.  

 

 
         NEW PROCEDURE FOR FLOWERS IN CHURCH 
To place flowers in church on Sunday morning, please 
call the office to see if your date is available. Sandy will 
take your information to be included in the worship 
folder and contact a Flower Committee rep., who will 
ensure your flowers are on the altar for Sunday 
morning. Floral arrangements are $35, and payment 
(cash or check, payable to PCCC) is due in the office as 
soon as possible after you make your request. 

 
BIBLE STUDY 

Monday morning at 10 a.m. in Hall’s Hall. We will read 
and reflect on 1 & 2 Thessalonians. Please bring your 
Bible and wear a mask. Rev. Stan will lead the group. 
 
The Tuesday evening study group meets at 7 p.m. in 
Halls’ Hall with Pastor Scott Van Alst. They are studying 
the book, “Twelve Ordinary Men” by John MacArthur. 
Please be sure to wear a mask. 

 
HOSPITAL BED 

A member of the congregation has a hospital bed they 
are willing to give to someone who could use it. Please 
contact the church office for more information. 
 

CANCELLATIONS 
In case of inclement weather and the need to cancel a 
service(s) or scheduled event at the church, it will be 
posted on TV Channel 3, WICH 1310, and when possible 
on the church’s website. A message will also be 
recorded on the church answering machine 
(860.887.4647).     

 
NEWS FROM THE VFW 

Starting Friday, February 19th, hot and cold lobster rolls 
and pan-seared scallop rolls will be available each Friday 
during Lent, from 5 – 7 p.m. for take-out at the Preston 
VFW, 28 Spicer Rd. Lobster rolls and scallop rolls are 
$18, and include chips. Pre-orders are recommended 
(860) 237.2777. Orders can be picked up in the upper 
lot. We thank you for your support.   

 
THE CHURCH OFFICES 

Will be closed on Presidents Day, February 15th. 
 
 

Where Friends Become Family 
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